MINUTES

COMMUNITY PRESERATION COMMITTEE

Regular Meeting of Thursday, March 14, 2013

Present:
Jane Lopes, Mark Belanger, Josephine Ruthwicz, Michael Maddigan, Ted Eayrs, David Maddigan, Dave Thomas and Janet Miller

Absent:
Maureen Franco

Others:

Allison Ferreira and Cindy McNair

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM in the Community room at 8 Benton Street.  The meeting was recorded by cable television.

MINUTES

The minutes of the February 14, 2013 meeting were reviewed.

Motion:  To approve the February 14, 2013 minutes,

By Ted Eayrs


Seconded by Dave Maddigan


VOTE:  8-0-0

OLD BUSINESS

Review of Action Items – Jane confirms that she placed the hearing notice in the Gazette.  Ted reports that there will be approximately $266,070 in anticipated revenue.  There is discussion on what the process is for allocating the funds.  Jo did prepare the FY ’14 budget article and submit it.  Jo contacted the Town Manager’s Office regarding the removal of the Shoe Shop Place warrant article.  Mark spoke with Stuart at the Coalition on whether the “10% of anticipated revenue” can be used or if it has to be a specific dollar amount.  This is still under review.  Jo and Mark are working together to establish an agreement file.  Mark sent the Bridgewater CPA consultant’s link to the members.  Mark reports that the Preservation Restriction Sub Committee still needs to finalize wording on preservation restrictions and further discuss requirements.  Jo notes that she has a contact on a CPC Committee that she will talk to about getting a copy of their restrictions for the group to review.  Jo will notify all the grantees that their monthly reports are due.  Jo sent a copy of the grant award letters to the members.  Mark contacted Jeff on the sign wording.  Jo contacted the warrant article applicants to attend the March meeting.  Jo will contact the Town Conservation Agent & Planner to attend the April Meeting.  Jo confirms she submitted the ethics form to the Town Clerk.

Review of Warrant Articles

Jane reviewed with the Committee the Articles that were submitted for the upcoming Town Meeting.  Jane discussed the changes made by Town Counsel to the Historical Museum’s project for preservation article.  There was a review of the remaining articles.

Review of Approved Projects

Jane reviewed with the Committee the projects that have been approved to move forward to Town Meeting.

Open Space Plan Committee Update

Ted reported that the Open Space Plan Committee is just getting moving with a meeting scheduled in the coming month.

At 7:45 PM Janet Miller left the meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

Annual Public Hearing on Community Preservation Possibilities and Resources

Jane references the notice in the Gazette regarding the annual public hearing.  Mike Maddigan reviewed with the Committee the Community Preservation Plan changes.  He reviewed the recreational land changes, the more restrictive historic changes and housing changes.  Jane asks if there are any questions.  None are noted.  Mark will post the revised document on the website.

MOTION:  To ratify the Community Preservation Plan as referenced.

By Ted Eayrs


Seconded by Dave Thomas

Vote:  8-0-0

Jane reviewed the warrant article regarding the Middleborough Historical Museum’s project for preservation of two museum buildings and of historic records and artifacts contained in the two buildings in the amount of $35,000.  Cindy McNair reported that they are doing the assessment to make sure the integrity of the building is not compromised.  Jane reported that this is the first step in determining what needs to be done and that if the results are returned quickly an article could be placed on the Fall Town Meeting.  Jo will make sure Town Counsel’s changes to the article are forwarded on.

Jane reviewed the warrant article regarding the refurbishment and preservation of an 1890 Woodberry and Harris Historic Pipe Organ located in the Unitarian Universalist Church in the amount of $5,000.  It is noted that the plan is to keep the pipe organ in historic condition.

Jane reviewed the warrant article regarding the portion of funding for the Middleborough Housing Authority’s Nemasket Apartments Window Project to improve the housing conditions for ten elderly housing units in two buildings.  It is noted that Jo is working with the Town’s Office of Economic and Community Development for additional grants for this project.

Jane reviewed the final article which is to fund a portion of the Shoe Shop Place Affordable Housing Project.  Jo provided an update from the Town Manager on this article and the hope that they will get funding from the state.  It is noted that there is going to be a meeting at the State level on the application for funding.  Jo recommended that the article stay on the warrant in case the funding is approved.  She will invite Dean Harrison to the next meeting.

MOTION:  To rescind the vote taken at the February 14, 2013 to remove this article from the Annual Town Meeting Warrant.

By Ted Eayrs


Seconded by Mike Maddigan
Vote:  8-0-0

MOTION:  To keep the above referenced article on the Annual Town Meeting Warrant pending an indication from the State of favorable action.

By Ted Eayrs


Seconded by Mike Maddigan
Vote:  8-0-0

Jane explained that the next part of the hearing is to discuss approved projects.  Allison Ferreira updated the Committee on the progress made in determining how to handle the preservation of the Town records.  She noted that the assessment was done from February 20, 2013 to February 27, 2013 and that a meeting is scheduled for April 9, 2013 to go over the findings.  Allison discussed moving forward to Phase II and referenced the climate control cost of $7,500.  Mark clarified that the analysis included the Police & Fire Department but not the Schools.

Jane spoke about the Cemetery Sign project.  It is noted that they are working with a sign producer to get the needed signs indentifying the cemeteries.  It is also noted that the plan is to show on the sign the original opening of the cemetery and the year it closed.

Jane asks if there are any questions.  There are none.

Jane closed the public hearing.

Purchase of Administrative Supplies

The Committee discussed the purchase of printed letterhead.  It is agreed that letterhead can be created on the computer for use by the group.  The purchase of a color printer is discussed.  

Ethics Discussion

Jane discussed the recent article in the paper on an ethics violation for a person in Kingston.  The Group discussed the importance of full disclosure.

Remote Participation

The Committee considered requesting the ability to use remote participation as it relates to the travel that Maureen is currently doing over the next six weeks.  Maureen would like to be able to participate remotely.

MOTION:  To send a request to the Board of Selectmen asking to be allowed to use remote participation at the Community Preservation Committee meetings.

By Mark Belanger


Seconded by Ted Eayrs

Vote:  7-0-0

ACTION ITEMS

1. Colleen to contact BOS re remote participation

2. Jo to work with Colleen re minutes

3. Jo to contact BOS re wording correction in warrant article

4. Jo to contact Shoe Shop Place re not at Mar meeting & to attend Apr meeting

5. Mark to post updated CPA Plan on website

6. Mo to work with Stuart & Accountant re budget

7. Jo to notify all grantees that the monthly reports are due

8. Preservation Restriction Sub-committee to meet to discuss requirements

9. Members to attend 3/25/13 BOS meeting re warrant articles

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Thursday, April 11, 2013 at 7 PM.

MOTION:  To adjourn the regular sessions meeting of the Community Preservation Committee.

By Ted Eayrs


Seconded by Dave Thomas


Vote:  8-0-0

Respectfully Submitted by,

________________________________

Colleen Lieb, Recording Secretary

List of Documents And Other Exhibits Used By The Body At The Meeting

1. February 14, 2013 minutes

2. Proposed Articles Submitted for Town Meeting

3. Community Preservation Plan - Changes
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